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Greetings from the East 
  

Hello to all out there once again for the month of June. We certainly 
had a productive and rewarding month this past May. Congrats to our 
brothers who this past month took furthers steps in freemasonry, 
Brother Tamayo who was passed to the degree of Fellow Craft as well 
as our newest Master Mason Brother Gar-
za. Congratulations to you both and I'm 
sure I speak for us all when I say we look 
forward to traveling with you on your 
journeys to come. 
 

 Thank you to our lodges' superb 
chef Brother Mark Le who presented to us 
a very scrumptious dinner at our last stat-
ed meeting and I know we are looking 

forward to finding out what awaits our 
taste buds this June.  
 

In  addition to this we also had a very 
pleasing Masters Night Out at         
Andiamo Italian Restaurant, and as 
always thanks to our Secretary Jim Clark for continuing to       
plan these excellent outings. 
 
Andrew, 
Worshipful Master 

 

2016 DUES, $113.50 as of December 31, 2015 you are DELINQUENT 

Worshipful Sallee and 
Chef Mark Le 
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Wow, what a great turnout for Brother Garza’s Master Mason 
Degree, Worshipful Sallee and the kitchen staff prepared a 

wonderful dinner before the degree. Brother Garza’s Fellow Craft      
proficiency was outstanding, was examined by his coach Anthony R.  
Rodriguez. Brother Joshua Harman delivered a perfect Third Degree 
Charge! Anthony did the third ruffian for the first time was right on! 
Many thanks to Past Master’s Richard Sherrod, Jackie Smith, Gordon 
Keeton and Brother Milton Snavely for their fine work in filling in for our 
Officers. Worshipful Miller delivered a great lecture.  Many thanks to our     
officers coach, Worshipful Bersani. Was a another wonderful night at 
Las Palmas Masonic Center!  
It was great being back in the West!         
 

Mike, Senior Warden 

Greetings from the West 
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May 12, 2016, Daniel J. 
Tamayo was passed to 
the Fellow Craft Degree. 
Worshipful Miller opened 
and obligated.  Had a  
really good attendance 
for dinner, Worshipful 
Sallee and the dinner 
crew provided a really 
tasty dinner. Matthew 
Guy did the Staircase 
Lecture. 

Thanks to Bill and Jo Ann Lyons, Gordon and Delores Keeton, Sean and Suzanne Ford, Marvin    
Wallace, Chuck and Georgette Bersani, Ray and Eleanor Miksch, Randy Forrester, Milton Snavely,  
Terri Strilker, Jim, Natalie and Shawn Clark who joined me for dinner at the Andiamo Italian          
Restaurant. The service was very good, the menu was limited due to being in the banquet room. 
I enjoyed a steak, there were dishes of veal, salmon, chicken  and lasagna. Masters Night Out will 
be June 27th, looking forward to sharing another meal and socializing in June!       Andrew, Master 
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Greetings from the South 
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May has been a wonderful month.  The weather 
has been great for most of the time, just a few 
days of warm to remind us that it will get hot.  
Make sure you get your flowers planted now and 
dig out those swim suits because summer is just 
around the corner. 
 

Our stated meeting dinner began with wonderful appetizers and the  
always fresh salad bar.  I enjoyed great conversation with Worshipful 
Andrew Miller and a few of our newer faces.  Pork Chops with gravy, 
corn, rolls and a Klondike bar to finish it off.  I ate way more than I 
should, but who could resist?   
 

The Rainbow girls brighten the 
room with their smiles and I 

am not the only one glad for their help. 
We continue to celebrate with some of the brothers as 
they achieve their higher degrees and the                  
camaraderie that binds us all to this brotherhood.  It has 
made such an impact on my life and I continue to enjoy 
the company of my fellow masons.  
 

 As we head into our dark season and the weather gets 
hot I want everyone to remember sunscreen prevents 
wrinkles and our wives love flowers…….. 
               
p.s. The Widow Sons are looking for new members and no time like the present to strap on your 
boots, pull out the Hog and go for a ride.  Join me; my wife says I need a biker buddy 

Scott,  Junior Warden 

 

Saturday, May 7, 2016,       
Worshipful Joie Sallee, Assistant  
Secretary and Brother Stan 
Walker traveled to the     
Brookdale Senior Living Center 
at the request of his  daughter, 
Joan Rainwater Pillow to present 
Brother Rainwater his Golden 
Veterans Award.  
Brother Miles M. Rainwater Jr. 
was born November 17, 1924, 
he was raised a Master Mason, 
October 30, 1965, by Las      
Palmas Lodge No. 366 . 
We miss our Brothers when they  
no longer are able to attend 



4 

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

   
 

1 
LEGACY O.E.S 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:30 P.M CHAPTER 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
LEGACY CHAPTER 

2 
 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DARK 

3 
 

4 
NGUYEN EVENT 
WEDDING  
RECEPTION 
 
 
 

5 
HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
2:00 P.M. 
INSTALLATION OF 
OFFICERS 

6 
ESTRILLA CLUB 
6:00 P.M. 

7 
HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
6:30 P.M. 
FIRST MEETING 
& MAJORITY 

8 
BIKE PROGRAM 
8:15 A.M. 
POWERS/WILSON 

9 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DEGREE 
 

10 11 
 
 

12 13 14 
6:00 P.M. L.M.B.A 
LPP 366  
OFFICERS 
7:00 P.M. 
COIN CLUB 

15 
LEGACY O.E.S 
DARK 

16 
LPP366 
6:00 P.M.  
APPETIZER 
6:30 P.M.DINNER 
7:30  
STATED MEETING 

17 
Rigatoni Dinner  
 
 

18 
Secretaries, 
Assistant Secretaries 
Treasurers 
Work Shop 
11:00 A.M.-2:00 P.M. 
 
 
 

19 
 
 

20 
 

21 
HEART OF THE  
VALLEY 
6:30 P.M. 
STATED MEETING 

22 
HEART OF THE 
VALLEY 
6:30 P.M. 
CARD ROOM 
 
 
 

23 
 
 
LPP 366 
6:30 P.M. DINNER 
7:00 P.M. DEGREE 

24 25 
 
 

26 
 
 
 
 

27 
MASTER’S NIGHT 
OUT 
6:30 P.M. 

28 
 
 

29 30   

June 
 2016 

LAS PALMAS MASONIC CENTER 
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Brothers and Sisters; 
What a blast we are having 
at chapter, we have been having wonderful times 
and a lot of great food for out light suppers. 
 

In March we initiated Jeanette and Leroy Foote’s 
niece, Lea Foote, welcome Lea, we are glad you 
joined our chapter and look forward to seeing you 
as often as possible.  
 

In April we had the DGM’s official visit to our  
chapter and showed sister Jean just how awesome 
our officers are.  Then at our April 20th meeting 
we had our annual Masonic Family Dinner and  
because of the generosity of so many  of our  
Masonic Family we were able to give each youth 
group over $500.00 each. 
 

Then on May 4th we Friendship Party. The theme 
for the evening was” Do you want to build a  
Snowman” and what a great time we had.  We had 
over 80 members from the central San Joaquin  
joining us in our fun. Our AC sister Debbie.. The 
chairman for the evening will tell you more about 
the fun!  
 

Our next meeting on May 18th we again will be 
having an initiation bringing in two lovely ladies 
and Memorial night honoring those who have past 
this last year.  
 

Than at our only meeting in June, June 1st  we will 
be celebrating our  
Chapters Birthday Night. 
 

As you can see we are not letting grass grow  
under our feet! The year is going by so quickly so 
if you have not been to chapter lately, you better 
come quick! We miss seeing you! 
 
Star Love; 
 
Darlene and Cliff  

Legacy Chapter No. 555 
Order of Eastern Star 

  

2016 LEGACY CHAPTER OFFICERS 
 

Worthy Matron……..Darlene Henderson PM 
Worthy Patron…………….Cliff Henderson PP 
Associate Matron………………..Juliet Vitz PM 
Associate Patron……….Richard Haggerty PP 
Secretary………………….Donna Herring PGM 
Treasurer………………………..Kurt Docken PP 
Conductress………………………….Ruth Sterry 
Assoc. Conductress…...Debbie Sanborn PM 
Chaplain………………………...John Herring PP 
Marshal……………………..Carlee Johnson PM 
Organist……………………………..Jennifer Finn 
Adah………………………..Jeannette Foote PM 
Ruth………………………...Lynne Haggerty PM 
Esther……………………………….Cathy Lee PM 
Martha………………………..……...Jill Jacobsen 
Electa……………………………..Joyce Spoelstra 
Warder………………………………...Devin Bleak 
Sentinel………………………Gordon Keeton PP 
 
 

 

Calendar 
June  1, 2016.Happy Birthday  
                    Legacy Chapter 
PM & PP  Full Stations for opening 
Dress,  Long Summer Cotton Dress for  
ladies & slacks and dress shirts for the 
men. 
Chairman, Lynne Haggerty 
Co-Chairman; All Members 
Salad Pot Luck 
 
ESTRELLITA CLUB 
June 6, 2016,  ……………………..6:00 P.M. 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Initiation Degree - May 22, 2016 
Heart of the Valley and Visalia Assemblies held a joint Initiation Degree this afternoon. 
Heart of the Valley welcomed Destinie and Visalia welcomed 4 new sisters! After Initiation, 
Katie was honored for serving four terms as Visalia Assembly’s Worthy Advisor. 

     
Welcome my sisters!                                            Worthy Advisors with new initiates 

 

Mother Advisors with new initiates           Presentation of Visalia Worthy Advisor Katie  
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Faith's Membership Party - May 21, 2016 
Congratulations Joy on a fun and exciting membership party. Joy reserved three lanes for our girls 
and prospective members. The adults even had a lane to display their talents. Bowling scores may 
not match up to the pro bowler’s tour. However, I'll bet we had more laughs and fun than the pros. 
After two hours of bowling, Joy shared her display board explaining our Assembly’s activities and 
mission. Then she handed out applications with brochures and contact information after which Mrs. 
Redman shared the display board with the parents of prospective members. We are looking forward 
to initiating one of our guests tomorrow! 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Initiation team with candidates 
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Las Palmas Stated Meeting Serving - May 19, 2016 

Thank you to the members and adults of Heart of the Valley Assembly for your fast and courteous 
serving at tonight's dinner.  

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 

Analisa’s Farewell – May 17, 2016 
Heart of the Valley Assembly held its Farewell Night in honor of Worthy Advisor Anali-

sa.  Congratulations on a successful term as Worthy Advisor. Your hard work and     dedica-
tion is appreciated by your members and advisory board. The night was highlighted by a 
presentation.  

 
         

An-

alisa’s Mystery Trip–May 14, 2016 
 

We met at Las Palmas Masonic Center at 7 am for Analisa’s Mystery Trip.  
As we headed west, our first stop was at afruit stand along Highway 152.  The girls enjoyed a 
quick stop and headed towards our intended destination, the Mystery Spot in Santa Cruz.  
After a delicious pizza lunch, we headed for the Santa Cruz beach for a quick dip.  This was a 
great way to end Analisa’s term as Worthy Advisor. 
from Legacy Chapter and balloting on a new member. 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Central Valley Heroes for the American Red Cross–April 30, 2016 
Heart of the Valley Assembly was pleased to participate in the Central Valley Heroes for the   Amer-
ican Red Cross Gala. Members served as an honor guard for the entrance of Lemoore Naval Guard 
Unit escorting the flag. Makayla asked all to join her in giving our pledge of allegiance and singing 
our National Anthem. 
Makayla shared an American Flag Tribute written by Mrs. Dana Regier, the Operations Director for 
the American Red Cross serving 34 counties in California.  
Mrs. Regier also serves as Supreme Deputy for California Rainbow for Girls. Mrs. Regier wrote this 
tribute while holding the office of Grand Patriotism. She is definitely one of our heroes! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Our contingency was leaving after the flag Escort and Tribute when Mrs. Regier, Fresno County 
Sherriff and Fresno Fire Captain left the gala to thank our girls.  A proud moment! 

Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217 
International Order of Rainbow for Girls 
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Heart of the Valley Assembly  No. 217  

 

 
Heart of the Valley Pledge Group and Assembly meets the 1st 
and 3rdTuesday each month.  Pledge Group meets at 6:15 pm 

and Assembly 7:00 pm. at the Las Palmas Masonic Center.    
We invite all members of our sponsoring orders to come out and attend our meetings. 

Heart of the Valley Contact Information: 
 

Mother Advisor: Jennifer Elkins……...  hi_or97@hotmail.com                      (559) 240-7945 
Assist Mother Advisor: Galye Holman  dholman@aol.com                          (559) 322-0627 
                                Lisa Jones…….  ljoines@sjmhs.org                          (559) 708-0706 
Pledge Mother: Diane Bean Holsworth dholsworth@sbcglobal.net.              (559)-270-1515 
Eastern Star Liaison:  Barbara Scott     Barbara2009WGM@yahoo.com        (559)-439-6690 
                               Cathy Lee           voiceslee@gmail.com                     (559) 647-36)02 
Masonic Liaison: Jim Redman     dolphindad2012@yahoo.com  (559)-437-0101/(559)-779-6687 
                        Harry Zahlis                harry@zahlis.com                           (559) 288-7861 
 
 

Do you know of a girl between the ages of 8-20 that could benefit from the          
wonderful teachings of Rainbow and our Pledge group?  Let us know!  We would love 
to invite prospective members to our fun and fantastic events! 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Installation of Officers 
First Meeting & Majority 
Serving-Group A 
Rigatoni Dinner  
Stated Meeting 
Advisory Board Meeting 
 

2:00 P.M. 
6:30 P.M. 
6:30 P.M. 
6:00 P.M. 
6:30 P.M. 
6:30 P.M. 

Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las  Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 
Las Palmas Masonic Center 

June 5 
June 7 
June 16 
June 17 
June 21 
June 22 

Heart of the Valley Assembly has 4 month terms for their officers.  Term calendars 
are prepared by the incoming Worthy Advisor for Feb – May, June – Sept and Oct 
– January.  We would love to include your public events.  Please send your events 
at least one month prior to publication of our term calendars.   
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Queen 
Jan Arnold 

Greeting from Sharon Temple  
No. 92, Daughters of the Nile. 
 

Although we will not be meeting in 
the months of June, July and     
August we will not be sitting idly 
by sipping peach tea on the porch! 
We have 17 officers, past queens 
and Ladies of the Household who 
will be attending our Supreme    
Session in Indianapolis, Indiana in 
the second week of June.  We will 

be tending to the business of the Temples in the United States and 
Canada and receiving updates on our contributions to the     
Daughters of the Nile Foundation.  I look forward on the visit to 
tour the Indianapolis Motor Speedway and maybe leave a kiss on 
the remaining ceremonial bricks in that brickyard. Getting down to 
do that may not be a problem as much as trying to gracefully get 
back up. 
 

Our incoming Supreme Queen will be Cathy Carol Rose from       
Indianapolis and she has scheduled visits in this next year to      
almost 150 Daughters of the Nile Temples. Our Central California Valley Sharon Temple will be 
hosting her Official Visit in Fresno on November 13th, 2016 with an initiation ceremonial and 
dinner at Las Palmas. Her out of the box color scheme of black, hot pink and leopard has been 
fun to work with and carries to our fundraiser October 1st fashion show theme of “Jungle     
Fever”. 
 

Other summer frolics include our annual Ice Cream Social Fundraiser on the evening of July 
13th with desserts, prizes, good 
friends and lots of ice cream. 
The Queen’s dinner is planned 
for July 31st at the Cattlemen’s 
in Selma with casual and   
western attire. The end of the 
summer is our Choir Unit Luau       
Fundraiser with great          
appetizers, food, drinks and 
fellowship. Somewhere in that 
evening may even be a little 
gyrating hip action in Hawaiian 
get up for those without      
replacement surgeries yet! 
Our visit to the Chaffee Zoo in 
April was a great event and 
pictures reflect a group of our 
“Girls just want to have fun!” 
project and Wild about Nile 
mind set. 
 

Queen, Jan Arnold 
                          

  

 
Cheri Detweiler, Jan Arnold, Mickie LeVreau, Elaine Lewis and 
LeeAnn Shults at the Zoo 
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Chaffee Zoo Safari Exhibit with my favorite –            
the Elephant.  

Jane Gamoian, Carol Rea Littleworth and Janet Plettner at the Zoo 
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from the  WIDOWS CLUB 
Las Palmas-Ponderosa May Stated  Dinner 

 

JOIN US 
Come join us and enjoy great fellowship with kindred friends. 

We meet the last Wednesday of each month, at 12:00 o’clock noon for lunch at 
Maria Calendar's Restaurant 1781 East Shaw Avenue, Fresno CA. 

Looking forward to seeing you! 
R.S.V.P. Ethel Day  President (559) 276-2631 • Betty Veffredo Secretary (559) 431-6260 

with exception of  June, July, August  
 

 

Chenda's Mother and Sister are visiting from     
Cambodia, with our Masonic widows 

Lee Ann Shults visiting with Brother Larry Smith and 
his brother Frank Smith from Nebraska a 75 year 
Master Mason!!  Birthday girl, how many? 

Bernice Dyck and a Rainbow           
server. 
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 Greetings from the Archives 

 
In my last article I mentioned the fact that the two brothers who were 
our Grand Lodge appointed Inspectors held a tight rein over blue lodge 
Masonry for many years.  A few more details about these brothers will 
be very enlightening.   
 

Sam Dollar was the Master of Center Lodge No. 465 in 1930.  I do not 
know when he was appointed an Inspector, but he held the position 
for many years and did not retire until 1968.  At that time our own, 
Sam Pavlovich (Master in 1967) was appointed Inspector.  Sam Dollar 
was also the Secretary of the Fresno Scottish Rite, a position later held 
by Sam Pavlovich. 
 

Herbert R. Hargrave was Master of Sun Garden Lodge No. 500 in 1930.  
Brother Hargrave was the owner of Chapel of the Light in Fresno.  He served as our Inspector 
for over 30 years until the mid-1980’s when a young Grand Master proclaimed that no Inspector 
would serve for more than 10 years.  Obviously, Brother Hargrave was not re-appointed        
Inspector.   
 

You might wonder why I am informing you about these two brothers who served as Inspector 
for all of the Lodges in the Fresno-Clovis area.  At the time these two brothers were Inspectors, 
there was a rule, perhaps an unwritten rule, that in order to be elected to the line to become 
Grand Master, you not only had to be a Past Master of a California Lodge, you also had to have 
been an Inspector. 
 

In 1928 Chester Harvey Warlow served as Master of Fresno Lodge.  He served as our Grand 
Master in 1948.  Because Sam Dollar and Herbert R. Hargrave held on to their position as      
Inspector for so many years, the Fresno-Clovis Lodges were denied having a local brother serve 
as Grand Master from 1948 until Sam Pavlovich served as Grand Master in 1989, a length of 41 
years. 

 

May Stated Meeting Dinner 
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Fresno Masonic Widows Club 
       
  Marie Calendar's Restaurant            
  1781 East Shaw Avenue 
  DARK, June, July and August 
 

President;         Ethel Day                                                                                                 
Vice-President;  Judy Gross 
Secretary;         Betty Veffredo 
Treasurer;         Pat Westpal 
 

    Reservations Required 
For Information call (559) 431-6260 

The Haggerty’s 
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JUNE BIRTHDAY’S 
         Birthday      Raised                                       Birthday       Raised 

 

IN MEMORIAM 

David E. Miller 
 

Born  11/26/1925-Raised  03/12/1964 
Called from labor 
 MAY 13, 2016 

Golden Veterans Award  07/17/2014 

Timothy S. Bezzerides 6/11 5/30 Curtis C. Jack 6/8 6/6 
Kenneth M. Bratcher 6/23 4/9 Arthur K. Johnson 6/4 4/3 
Edward M. Bufford 6/14 5/30 Brian R Lee 6/26 3/19 
Douglas N. Cairns 6/13 7/22 William B. Lee 6/2 11/13 
Neil A. Camin 6/23 2/9 William H. Lyons 6/17 4/14 
Elie N. Choufani 6/21 5/9 Ronald H. Markarian 6/21 11/21 
Dennis R. Claborn 6/26 1/25 Dee D. Marlin 6/4 2/27 
Sidney B. Cox 6/22 5/5 James J. Marshall 6/17 3/30 
Dwayne A. Farrow 6/14 10/15 Richard T. Mets 6/16 6/15 
Vernon J. Gaylord 6/5 12/3 Allen N. Munroe, Jr. 6/16 12/22 
Hamo Hamamjian 6/4 9/10 Joseph E. Perry, IV 6/11 4/30 
Devin D. Hanson 6/7 5/30 Albert L. Petersen 6/27 12/30 
Terrance J. Haun, II 6/15 9/20 David R. Pitts 6/17 5/28 
Milburn C. Holt 6/15 5/20 Justin D. Robinson 6/2 1/27 
Richard W. Hopper 6/5 3/5 Anthony R. Rodriguez 6/21 11/12 
Matthew M. Houk 6/18 6/1 Michael J. Sahakian 6/17 11/2 
Henry W. Howard 6/10 10/14 Bassem A. Sarieddine 6/5 4/5 
Joshua T. Hughes 6/18 1/14 Alan Steven 6/17 4/20 
Nicholas P. Ionescu 6/17 10/28 Vernon S. Ullstrom 6/11 9/30 

The Masonic Widows Club meets for 
lunch and fellowship on the last 
Wednesday of each month.           
All Masonic Widows are welcome to 
attend. If you have questions or 
would like to participate please   
contact; 
Ethel Day (559) 276-2631 
Presidential Assistant  
Lena Cook (559) 277-0690 
Betty Veffredo (559) 431-6260 

Appetizers 
Salad Bar 
Beef Ribs 

Chili Beans 
Corn on the cob 

Rolls 
Dessert 

Ted Hogue Jr. 
 

Born 11/23/1932-Raised  03/04/1970 
Called from labor 

 February 28, 2016 

Robert G. Marshall 
 

Born 04/27/1941-Raised  11/30/1995 
Called from labor 
 January 5, 2016 
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LAS PALMAS-PONDEROSA 
LODGE NO. 366 F & A M  

 
2992 East Clinton Avenue 
Fresno, CA  93703-2320 

        Phone:  559-268-2303 
             Fax:  559-268-1235 

E-mail:  lppmasoniclodge@comcast.net 
 

ADDRESS SERVICE  REQUESTED 
 

 
JUNE  2016 

 
 

                                                 

 
NON-PROFIT ORG 

U.S. POSTAGE 
PAID 

PERMIT NO. 159 
FRESNO, CA  93706 

 

May Stated dinner was fantastic, pork chops and mashed 
potatoes ,mushroom gravy and  corn. We had some special guests, Frank 
Smith, Larry Smith’s brother from Nebraska, a 75 year Master Mason. 
Bernice Dyck had guests from Cambodia, Chenda’s mother and sister. 
Lodge voted at the May Stated Meeting to allow the Hall Association to  
begin the process of having solar installed on Las Palmas Masonic Center 
and approving the funds from the Trustee accounts upon Grand Lodge  
approval. Reminder, we have our annual Grizzlies Sky Box, Thursday      

August 25, 2016, call for details and reservations!  Worshipful Sallee needs help with the 
Thursday dinners, he needs help with the Stated Meeting Dinner set-up, 10:00 A.M. on the 
third Thursday of each month, would be a big help. We are getting a large attendance for our 
dinners and requires a lot of work!                    Call today to volunteer ! 
 
 
 

 

A REQUEST TO THE FAMILY OF THE ADDRESSEE 
Please notify the Lodge if our Brother is hospitalized, in a  
Nursing home, change of Address or incapacitated in any way.  

From the  Desk of the Secretary 

 
 
 
 

We are accepting credit cards    
payments using the Square System. 
 
2016 dues are $113.50 
Credit Card Dues are $118.00 
Stated Dinners are $11.00 
Shirts, Ciphers, Monitors + $1.00 

June 2, 2016 
 

 
June 9, 2016  
 
 

June 14, 2016 
 
 

June 16, 2016 
 
 
 
 
 

June 23, 2016 
 

6:30 P.M. Pizza 
NO DEGREE 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Degree           
 

6:00 P.M. Hall Association Meeting 
LPP Officers meeting following 
 

6:00 P.M. Appetizer/Salad Bar 
6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:30 P.M. Stated Meeting 
 

6:30 P.M. Dinner 
7:00 P.M. Degree 
 

          June Calendar 

 


